




 

THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME                                                          JANUARY 27, 2019 



Parish News                    

STEWARDSHIP  
January 20, 2019 - $5,065  

Thank you for your generosity and ongoing support. 

Minister Schedule 
 

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 2 - 4:00 PM  
Presider:       Father Bob 
Euch. Min.:  Bane, McGreevy, Mitchell 
Lector: Santucci 
 

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2 - 8:00 AM 
Presider: Father Jose/Deacon Peter 
Euch. Min.: Morrisey, Vacco 
Lector: Paula Rooney 

 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 3 - 10:00 AM 

Presiders:     Father Jose 
Euch. Min.:  Jeske, J. Palisoc, G. Palisoc 
Lector: Sandoval 

This week’s calendar  
Tuesday, January 29: Parish Council Meeting, 
 7:00 p.m. in Parish Office Conference Room 
Thursday, January 31: Legion of Mary Prayer 
 Group, 10:30 a.m. in the Founder’s Foyer 
Friday, February 1:  
First Friday Holy Hour, 10:30 a.m. in the Church 
Good Shepherd Intercessory Prayer and Rosary, 
 7:00 p.m. in the Church 
Good Shepherd Prayer Group meeting, 
 7:30 p.m. in the Teen Zone 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
Sundays at 10:00 a.m.   

Children’s Liturgy of the Word is meant for all children, 
and is offered on most Sundays at the 10:00 a.m. Mass 
thru early June. Please have your children participate so 
that they can learn about the Gospel using language and 
terms appropriate to their age.   
There, they will pray, color, craft, and participate in a 
way that’s meaningful for them! Parents are always 
welcome to attend as well.  

Please contact the religious education office at 
630.953.4415 if you have any questions. 

Seniors Invited to Defer Property Taxes   
Qualified senior citizens aged 65 years and older are 
invited to apply for the Senior Citizen Real Estate 
Tax Deferral Program. The program allows 
participants to defer property tax payment until the 
property is sold. The deferral is treated as a loan and 
accrues 6 percent simple interest until paid. To 
qualify, the applicant’s household income cannot 
exceed $55,000. Additionally, the property must be 
used exclusively for residential purposes.  

The application period closes March 1, 2019. 
 For more information, contact the DuPage County 

Treasurer’s Office at 630.407.5900 or 
www.dupageco.org/treasurer 

Gwen Henry, Treasurer 

Prayerfully consider your support of the 
 2019 Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal 

 
The Diocese of Joliet is mailing information about the 
2019 Catholic Ministries Annual Appeal (CMAA) to all 
registered parishioners this month. As you know, the 
CMAA supports 30 ministries that benefit every parish in 
the diocese, including ours, and are Signs of Hope to our 
brothers and sisters most in need. Please review the materi-
als you receive and prayerfully reflect on your gift to this 
year’s annual appeal. 
If you do not receive a mailing from the diocese about the 

CMAA, please contact the parish office. 

EVERY FIRST FRIDAY  
HOLY HOUR WITH ADORATION OF 

THE  BLESSED SACRAMENT  
I Thirst Prayer Group invites 

you to Adoration of the 
Blessed Sacrament in honor of 
First Friday on February 1 
at 10:30 a.m. in the Church 
followed by Mass at noon.   

Come to Jesus, pray to 
 Jesus, sit with Jesus. He is 

waiting for you.  
Fr. Jose will be available to 

hear confessions. 



Vince Zaprzal 
Director of Parish Ministries, Religious Education & Facilities 

630-953-4415       vzaprzal@ascensionofourlord.net 

Ascension of Our Lord Parish Lenten Program 
No Greater Love: A Biblical Walk Through Christ's Passion 

SAVE THE DATES 
Wednesdays at 1:00 p.m. in Corpus Christi Hall 
March 13 & 20 and April 3, 10, 17, & 24 

Registration information coming soon!  
Some topics this study will address:  
• Allusions to Old Testament stories in Christ’s passion 
• Fulfillment of prophecies in Christ’s passion 
• Symbolism in the accounts of Christ’s passion 
• Mary’s role in the passion 
• The significance of the tearing of the Temple veil 
• Differences in the Gospel accounts of the passion 
• The last words of Jesus / The Seven Last Words 
• Analysis of the behavior of Peter, John, and Judas 
• Much more! 

Grief Support 
A Journey through the Desert this Lenten Season 

 
Fridays from 10 a.m. - 12 p.m. in the Parish Office Conference Room 

 
March 8, 15, & 22 and April 5, 12, & 26 

 
Have you experienced the loss of a loved one through death?  Perhaps a friendship came to 
an end?  Maybe a job that brought you so much life no longer exists.  We all experience loss 
more often than we think.  Sometimes that loss can take a toll on our own self.  A six-week 
grief support session will begin on Friday, March 8th from 10am-12pm.  For some, it is  
helpful to go on this journey with others.  While no two people experience grief the same 
way, one can rest in the fact nobody has to grieve alone. 
 
Registration is helpful, but not mandatory.  As we journey through the Lenten Desert, we  
remain hopeful in the resurrection that brings us abundant life! 
 
Please contact me if I can answer any questions! 



 

Around the Diocese and Parish Neighborhood 

NECESSITIES AND OPTIONS 
 

Everyone has necessities throughout their lives.  
These needs are adequate housing, basic utilities, 
healthcare, food, clothing, education, transportation 
means and some source of income to pay for those 
necessities. These needs are common for everyone 
everywhere. However the difference lies in the 
options or solutions people have to meet or cover 
their needs as they go through life. Most of us can 
take care of our basic needs as we move from birth 
to death. The poor and disadvantaged have less 
options and resources to meet their own basic 
necessities. This inability of some to meet their own 
needs is the basis of our work with the poor. 
 
The work of the St. Vincent de Paul Society 
provides options and help to those unable to provide 
for themselves the basic necessities of life. Most of 
those who seek our help have experienced “a bump 
on the road” of choices or options to meet their most 
basic needs. We provide added options to assist their 
coverage of basic needs until they themselves are 
again able to meet their normal “costs of living.”  
We assist housing needs by supplementing 
mortgages or rental payments usually caused by loss 
of employment, a major car repair, or an injury or 
temporary illness. We help people with utilities 
when payments fall behind due to the same 
interruptions in income. Food, clothing, and 
transportation are often provided directly to 
individuals and families when sought but only until 
they are able to return to self-sufficiency or are 
provided permanent government assistance.  
Education and healthcare are usually provided 
through referral help to those agencies and programs 
established to direct that help.   
 
Finally, it comes down to you and your help to those 
with very few options to meet their basic necessities.  
It is your generosity that provides our program with 
the resources to assist others who are unable to meet 
their most basic of needs. It is your support of funds, 
your ideas and time, and your prayers that allow us 
to provide the options to others to meet their most 
basic needs. Your support is the key option that 
allows us to help others. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Taizé Prayer Service 
Friday, February 8 ~ 7pm 

 

Immaculate Conception Church 
132 Arthur Street, Elmhurst 

Come join us for an hour of communal meditative 
singing, scripture, candle light, silent reflection, and 

prayers for the world in this ecumenical prayer service. 
 

All are welcome! 
For more information, contact Lisa Grisolia at 

agrisolia@icelmhurst.org. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The That Man Is You! program will be kicking off its 
Spring semester soon!  A very successful Fall semester 
averaged over 50 men per session and laid the foundation 
for a journey towards Easter. The time is NOW for the 
men of our communities to stand up and become the 
Leaders, Husbands, Fathers, and Grandfathers that they 
were truly meant to be!  Come to a session and see what 
it’s all about. That Man Is You! is an interactive men’s 
program combining the best research from science with 
the teachings of the Catholic faith and the wisdom of the 
saints to develop the VISION OF A MAN, FULLY ALIVE. 
Saturday Mornings beginning February 2nd 
from 6:30-8:00 a.m. at Mary Queen of Heaven Parish 
Barrett Hall, 426 West Avenue, Elmhurst, IL  60126 (note 
2/9 Session to be held at Visitation Parish, Elmhurst)  
For more information go to www.TMIY.org, or contact 
either Andrew Morgan at 630-276-6401 or Ken GIllie at 
847-980-2803. Advanced registration is preferred, but not 
required. 



 

2nd Annual Sweetheart Dinner Dance  
Sponsored By: Eastern DuPage Deanery Marriage Enrichment Ministry 

 
Come Celebrate Valentine's Day 

 with your Best Friend as you attend Mass with a 
blessing for all married couples. Followed by a fun 

evening of dinner and dancing. 

Saturday, February 9, 2019 
Cost: $60 per Couple 

 
Mass is celebrated at 5:oo p.m. at Christ The King, 1501 S Main St. in Lombard.  

Dinner dance follows in the hall.   
**Prepayment required By February 5th, 2019**  

Make check payable to “IC” and mail to: MEM, 425 S. Main St., Lombard, IL 60148 
(include name, phone number and email address) 

 
For More information contact: EasternDuPageMEM@Gmail.com Or Jillian at 216-925-3201  


